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Term four is always a fantastic time at Wandong PS with many things 
happening, and 2018 is no exception.  
 
Our camps have all been run and done and all of our students had an 
amazing time! Our Foundation students had their day camp at Essendon 
Fields for a full day of fun at ‘Bounce.. Our Grade 1/2 students had their 
overnight camp at Campaspe Downs in Kyneton and our staff were amazed 
at how independent the students were. We then had our Grade 5/6 camp at 
Ace High Ranch in Boneo (which I was lucky enough to attend) and all 
students had a great time and really showed tremendous resilience taking on 
the massive flying fox, the giant swing and the ’Leap of faith’, amongst other 
things. It was then the 3/4s turn to attend Campaspe Downs and all of the 
students had a ball. We received great feedback on the tremendous 
behaviour of all students on each camp and we thank all of our lovely parent 
helpers for coming along and lending a hand!  
 
We have much to look forward to in the final few weeks of the school year 
before we all have a nice, relaxing break. Our many students who have 
achieved the goal of 200 nights reading will be treated to ‘Pizza at the Park 
with the Principal’ in the coming weeks as a reward for their commitment and 
dedication.  
 
Our Grade 5/6s had their ‘Tour De Wallan’ bike ride on Friday 6th December 
and have spent their PE sessions this term preparing for the ride.  
 
Our Christmas concert will be held at the school on December 13 and our 
students are busy learning their songs!  
 
Other things to look forward to are our ‘School Helpers’ Morning Tea- where 
we say thanks to all of the amazing people who have helped the school in 
2018. The final Junior Neighbourhood Watch session for our Grade 5/6 
students will be held next week and our whole school ‘Pool Party’ in the last 
week of term is always a great highlight for our community.  
 
I’d like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a merry Christmas and a 
happy new year. We have been planning for a huge 2019 at Wandong PS for 
quite a while now and we especially look forward to our new Foundation 
students beginning their journey with us next year.  
 
Stay safe and enjoy time with family and friends,  
 
David Warren  
Acting Principal  
Wandong PS 


